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Mr. Paul Howe will be retiring from Mulvane USD 263 at 

the end of this school year.  He has been in education 37 

years with 25 of them in Mulvane.  He has always taught 

instrumental music for two years, he also taught middle 

school choir.  Paul has also been the Girls Golf Coach for the 

18 years that Mulvane has had the program. 
 

His most special moment dur-

ing his career was not in music, 

but when former students write 

him letters thanking him for the 

impact he had on their lives.   
 

When asked what he will miss 

most about Mulvane, he said it  

is the sense of family with the 

staff and the students.  His part-

ing words to his friends and 

colleagues are that in spite of 

the ups and downs, Mulvane is 

still the greatest place to raise a 

family! 

MULVANE SCHOOL DISTRICT RETIREES 
 

YOU WILL BE MISSED! 

To say that Cathy McElroy will be missed is an understatement.  Her enthusiasm and pas-

sion for teaching has been invaluable to the district for over 30 years, but she will be retir-

ing at the end of this school year.  Her positive guidance, support and encouragement  have 

touched many students throughout her career.   

 

She started in the district in 1986 and over the years has taught all over the district.  

McElroy currently is the district’s gifted facilitator and also teaches eight grade Spanish.  

“I really loved whatever teaching position I was in.  I don’t know what I’m going to do 

with myself after I retire because I have been a teacher since I was a teenager,”  McElroy 

said.  

 

Her retirement plans include substituting for her daughter, who is an ECH special educa-

tor, having more time for crafts and reading, and spending time with family and grandchil-

dren. 

After working 32 years as a para - all at the middle school - 

Sandy Page is retiring at 

the end of this school 

year. Her dedication to 

and patience with the 

students will be greatly 

missed and the building 

will not be the same 

without her.  

 

Sandy has enjoyed her 

time getting to know all 

the students and staff. “I 

really liked the faculty 

and I enjoyed working 

with the kids,” she said.  

 

After retiring, Page is 

planning on spending time hanging out with her grandchil-

dren and traveling. After her husband retires in December, 

they will begin planning for this next exciting phase of their 

lives.   
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Kindergarten pre-enrollment for the 2017-18 school year is underway!  Stop by Munson Primary and fill out pre-

registration paperwork.  Paperwork MUST be returned by May 5, 2017 in order for Official Enrollment to be completed 

online in July! 

Be sure to bring with you: 

 Original Birth Certificate 

 Immunization Records 

 Proof of Residency 

  Utility Bill (with name and address) or Lease Agreement      

 

Kindergarten and New Student 

Parent REMINDER! 
1. State of Kansas requires immunization records on all new students and first time entry students prior to first 

day of school (including Pre-K and Kindergarten). 

2. State of Kansas also requires a Health Assessment Form completed by your doctor for all first time entry 

students prior to first day of school. 

 

Enrollment Reminders 
 At the time of enrollment, take a copy of your child’s immunization records to the school.  Must be 

 done prior to the first day of school. 
 At the time of enrollment, take a copy of your child’s health assessment form to the school.  Must be 

 done prior to the first day of school.  

 

How do you know if your student is current, and if the school has what they need? 
 Call your doctor to see if your child meets immunization requirements for their age.  
 Call the school nurse to see if they have received your immunization and health assessment records. 

 

USD 263 School District Nurses 
 

Munson Primary School:  Laura Canfield RN, BSN   316-777-0151, Ext. 2 

Mulvane High School:  Laura Canfield RN, BSN  316-777-1183, Ext 2 

Mulvane Grade School:  Kendra Kanaga RN   316-777-1981, Ext 2 

Mulvane Middle School:  Kendra Kanaga RN  316-777-2022, Ext 2 

If your child is not current on their immunizations, there is a mobile immunization clinic that will be 

held at the Baptist Church in Mulvane @ 1020 N. 2nd, Mulvane, KS, on the following dates: 
 

Thursday, May 11, 2017 1:30-3:30 pm 

Thursday, June 8, 2017 1:30-3:30 pm 

Thursday, July 13, 2017 1:30-3:30 pm 

Thursday, Aug. 10, 2017 1:30-3:30 pm  
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USD #263 Mulvane 
 

CHILD FIND CLINIC 
Developmental Screening for Children Birth to age 5 

(Areas screened: Language, Concepts, Motor, Behavior, Hearing &Vision) 

Screenings are conducted by: USD #263 Early Childhood Staff 
 

Please call 777-0256, ext 202, to make an appointment for the June 21st and August 16th, 

2017 clinics. 
 

Call 777-0151 for all other clinic appointments. 
Screenings are held at Munson Primary School, Northeast Hall, 1007 Westview, Mulvane, KS 

 

June 21, 2017 1-3 pm only   August 16, 2017 

September 13, 2017    October 11, 2017 

November 8, 2017    December 13, 2017 

January 10, 2018    February 14, 2018 

March 28, 2018    April 11, 2018 

May 9, 2018 

 

 

USD # 263 Mulvane 
 

CHILD FIND CLÍNICA  
 Evaluación del desarrollo de niños desde el nacimiento hasta los 5 años  

 (Areas seleccionados: Lenguaje, Conceptos, motor, comportamiento, audición y visión) Proyecciones se 

llevan a cabo a través de: USD # 263 Personal de la Primera Infancia  

Por favor llame a 777-0256, ext 202, para hacer una cita para 16 de agosto 2017  

la clínica.  Llame 777-0151 para todas las otras citas.  

Proyecciones se llevan a cabo en la Escuela Primaria de Munson, Northeast Hall, 1007 Westview, Mulvane, 

KS  

 

16 de agosto 2017    13 de septiembre 2017 

11 de octubre 2017    08 de noviembre 2017 

13 de diciembre 2017    10 de enero 2018 

14 de febrero 2018    28 de marzo 2018 

11 de abril 2018    09 de mayo 2018 
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Title I Family Night at Munson Primary 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Title I staff from MPS and MGS were at the event.  Tables 

were set up with math and reading program information 

along with ideas for the summer.  There was a table with 

computers set up for parents to find helpful websites to 

lend support for their student.   

 

The National Honor Soci-

ety students from the 

MHS served lemonade 

and cookies to all of our 

Title I guests. 

 

Two students from each 

building won the basket 

drawing! 

 

Congratulations! 
 

Cerenity A. - MPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jonathon B. - MGS 

Kansas All-Star Scholars Fund  
 

Kansas All-Star Scholars Fund approved an Arts Grant for 

nearly $7,500 to our MGS Music and Art Departments.  

Fifty percent of these funds were approved for new band 

instruments and 50% was allocated to Fine Arts.   

 

You can imagine the excitement for Mrs. Kraft when her 

new kiln arrived for the MGS Art students and the look in 

Mrs. Dayton’s eyes when her large shipment of new band 

instruments arrived for her MGS Music students.  This 

new larger kiln will be perfect for the clay projects that her 

students create each year at the grade school.   

 

Mrs. Dayton is excited to introduce these new instruments 

to her students and we anticipate a variety of new songs in 

her music programs.   

 

We especially thank the Kansas All-Star Scholars Fund for 

partnering with us on this project and for the way they 

continually support the young students in our community. 
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MGS Buddy Bench 
 

The MGS Buddy Bench that was made by our talented 

MHS carpentry students is painted and ready to be in-

stalled on the MGS Playground.  As you can see from the 

photos, the Tauer/Adamson school family students put 

their love into the bench as they painted and stamped 

their hand prints in our school colors!  This Buddy Bench 

will be a legacy on the MGS Playground for years to 

come.   

 

We look forward to seeing all the friendships that are 

fostered during recess because of the presence of this 

buddy bench.  A big thanks goes to our MHS Woods De-

partment, our School Family Leaders that work with our 

students every Monday morning, and for the students 

who worked hard to create a bench to help eliminate 

loneliness at recess. 

 

This was an awesome example of teamwork...MHS Car-

pentry students invested their time to build and complete 

the wood bench.  Arrangements were made for carpentry 

students to present the bench to the Tauer/Adamson 

school family students in March.  Students from these 

two school families put in their labor to place the finish-

ing touches on the bench and our maintenance staff will 

be securing the bench on the playground, where it will be 

used on a daily basis while school is in session.  What an 

example of how as a “family” a group of high school stu-

dents, a teacher and a school family leader, grade school 

students, and maintenance staff can work together to 

make something pretty special happen! 

Big Truck Night 
 

Everyone had a great time at 

the Big Truck Night.  There 

were emergency vehicles, a 

big yellow school bus, a red 

combine, a Cox truck, a city 

utility truck and the Derby 

Smoke House.   

 

The Optimist provided and 

cooked hot dogs for all 

those who attended.  There 

were over 100 hotdogs eaten  

that night.  The sides were 

provided by Mulvane  

parents. 



 

 Music Appreciation at MPS 

 
Mr. Dean organized a music appreciation lesson at Mun-

son.  “Blues around the World” was presented by Little 

Joe McLerran from Tulsa. 

 

Thank you Mr. Dean! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Britt Hopper, a local beekeeper, gave a presentation to 2nd 

graders at Munson about the importance of bees on our 

planet. 
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William Allen White Children’s Book 

Award Celebration! 
 

Students from MGS discussed their trip to the William 

Allen White Children’s Book Award Celebration at ESU 

with the Board of Education 

 

The Board of Education approved attending the event in 

2017. 

 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hoops for Heart 2017 
 

This year’s Hoops for Heart Campaign raised $3500.00.  

At the rate of “$50.00 saves a heart,” Mulvane Grade 

School and the Mulvane Community saved 70 lives with 

this year’s campaign!   

 

Since the community has been involved in this program 

(starting in 1996), we have raised almost $170,000, mak-

ing a difference in 3400 lives! 
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Camp Invention

®
 is coming to Derby Unified School District 260! 

 
 

Imaginations get their rocket fuel at Camp Invention! 
 
An exciting, weeklong summer adventure awaits children entering grades K-6th with activities that explore 
connections between science, technology, engineering, and innovation while sharpening their 21st century 
learning skills. Camp Invention allows children to experience real-world problem solving, creative thinking, 
invention, and teamwork while rotating through several fascinating modules inspired by the Inductees of 
the National Inventors Hall of Fame. Swaney Elementary School is pleased to offer the nationally ac-
claimed program beginning on June 5, 2017 with Kendra Sweet serving as Director of the Launch pro-
gram! 
  
Young innovators will: 
 
Invent their own duct tape creations and pitch them to mock investors  

Explore a distant new exoplanet and design inventions to create the next Earth  

Launch water rockets, build Bubble Blasters, and engineer giant castles 

Create their own personal, ultimate Spy Gadget Alarm Box by taking apart and upcycling everyday ma-

chines 

 
All activities give participants the opportunity to explore, discover, and achieve while having fun! 
 
Local educators will facilitate program modules and enthusiastic high school students will serve as Leader-
ship Interns ensuring that one program team member is in place for every eight children. 
 
Receive $15 OFF the base price of $225 by registering on or before May 1, 2017 using promo code 
Discover15. Registration, without a discount, is still available after May 1 until the first day of camp. Every 
registration includes a complimentary Camp Invention t-shirt. Availability is limited, so visit 
www.campinvention.org or call 800.968.4332 to secure your child’s spot today! 

Connect with Mulvane Schools 
 

Students and staff are exceeding expectations each day in the classroom.  Connect with 

Mulvane Schools on Facebook  and stay updated on the many great accomplishments.  

http://www.campinvention.org


 

 

Mulvane USD 263 

Summer Food Service Program 

 

Mulvane schools participate in the Summer Food Service Program. During the summer 

months, free breakfast and lunch are offered to all children between 1-18 years of age. 

This is not restricted to local children only; anyone from 1-18 years of age may partici-

pate. All meals are free to the children with no application required.   
 

Join us for Breakfast and Lunch! 

No Cost meals for children 1-18 
 

MULVANE GRADE SCHOOL 

411 SE Louis Blvd, Mulvane KS 
 

May 30th - August 4th (closed July 4th) 
 

Breakfast Served 8:15 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. M-F 

Lunch Served 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. M-F 
 

Adults are welcome to join their children. Adult meals are $2.50 for breakfast and $4.00 

for lunch. 
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National Junior Honor Society  

Helping Members of the Community 
 

The MMS National Junior Honor Society (NJHS) mem-

bers had their group service projects in April. 

 

Eighteen 7th grade members could be found helping 

Mrs. Hilgers clean the courtyard and other landscaping  

areas at the school.  They were also weeding, planting 

flowers, mulching, and cleaning out a small pond in the 

courtyard.   

 

When weather permits, twenty 8th grade members will 

be helping the Mulvane Senior Center by going to area 

senior citizens’ homes and painting their house numbers 

on the curb.  This helps Mulvane Fire, EMS, and Police 

find the homes much faster in the event of an emergen-

cy. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Esprit de Corps was invited to sing at the Foreigner Con-

cert on Friday night, March 31st at the Kansas Star Casi-

no.  The students joined the band on stage singing the 

number “I Wanna Know What Love Is.”  Foreigner has 

been working with schools for the past seven years.  Es-

prit students sold Foreigner CD’s and raffle tickets before 

the show for a guitar drawing at the end of the concert.  

All the money raised will go to the Grammy Foundation 

which helps keep music programs in the schools.  After 

the concert, Foreigner donated $500 to the Mulvane vocal 

music program.  This was a once in a lifetime experience 

for the students and a great classic rock concert! 
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Circle of Friends 

 
MHS Circle of Friends went to the Derby Bowling Alley 

and Tangyanika Park this semester.  These opportunities 

were provided by our grant from the Mulvane Education 

Foundation. 

 

 

 

Mulvane District Art and Technology 

Show 
On Friday, May 5th, the Mulvane Visual Arts Depart-

ments, in conjunction with the Technology Departments 

of USD 263, will celebrate their students’ achievements 

by holding a District Art and Technology Exhibit.  

The exhibit will be held at Mulvane High School from 

6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.   

 

Art students in grades Kindergarten through High School, 

and the Middle and High School technology students will 

be proudly displaying well over 1500 combined pieces of 

art, ceramics, woods, metals, and many more mediums.   

 

The instructors and students proudly invite families and 

friends to attend for an enjoyable evening of fine art and 

refreshments. 

»      »      »  ATTENTION  «      «      « 

ALL 

Incoming 7th Graders 
 

Please double check your immunization records  

before you receive your physical this summer.   

 

TDAP-Booster is Required for 2017-2018  

School Year 
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408 N. 2nd Ave. 
Mulvane, KS 67110 
(316) 777-1211 
www.mulvanelibrary.org 
 
Hours:   
Mon-Thurs 10am-8pm 
Fri-Sat 10am-5pm 
Sunday Closed 

Programs: 

 

Teen Scene (Fridays @ 3:30pm)-  This program is “just for 

teens” and it occurs year-round.  Ages 12-18 or grades 6-12. 

 

6/9:    Mochas & Makerspace Exploration   

6/16:  Survival Bracelets            

6/23:  Girls vs. Boys Competition           

6/30:  Manga/Candy Sushi 

7/7:    Henna and Movie 

7/14:  Earbud Holder Craft 
 

Teen Video Gaming (Tuesday, June 21st @ 3:30pm)-   
Come video game this afternoon.  Ages 12-18 or grades 6-12. 
 

SRP Volunteering-  Volunteers are needed to help with our 

Summer  Reading Program.  Ask for an application today! 

TEEN 

 TEEN & ADULT 

SRP Specials-  Join us for the following special programs, no  

registration required: 

6/12:  Brown Bag Lunch– Military Band 

6/15:  How-to do Hair-Heather Ln 

6/19:  Organizing with Rachel   

7/17:  Author Skype Program 
 

Dungeons and Dragons (2nd Saturdays @ 10:30am)-  Each  

month a group of  D & D players meet at the Library to play this  

game together.  Registration is required, so contact the Library to  

join. 
 

Computer Classes (2nd Wednesdays @ 4:30pm/4th Wednes-

days @ 10:30am)-  Class size is limited, so contact the Library to 

join. 

   June Topic:  Coding (An Advanced Class) 

   July Topic:  Digital Photography 
 

DIY Night (2nd Mondays @ 6pm)-  Come craft at the Library  

once a month.  Supplies will be provided, so get creative! 
    

Coffee and Coloring (1st Thursdays @ 6pm)-  Relax at the  

Library with coloring! 

ADULT 

Bunco (1st Mondays @ 6pm)-  This is a fun way for adults to  

game together and make new friends!  No experience or registra-

tion required. 
 

Book Groups-  Join one of our book groups for adults.  Register  

and checkout the current books at our info desk. 

   Books with Bite! (2nd Thursdays @ 6pm, various restaurants) 

   Fiction and Friends (4th Thursdays @ 6pm, Library) 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 

SRP Afternoon Storytimes (Tuesdays @ 3:30pm)-  Join us for a  

story and crafts each week.  Suggested ages 4-10. 
 

SRP Wednesday Specials (@ 11am)- Each week of the Summer  

Reading Program, the Library will host an outside group for a  

special performance in our multi-purpose room.  Suggested ages  

0-11. 
 

Wee Read (Fridays @ 10:30 or 11:30)-  This storytime is for the  

littlest ones.  It includes songs, movement, rhymes, and stories.   

Suggested ages 0-4.   
*Due to the size of the crowds, the Library is offering this session twice on Friday  
mornings with our Mommy Mixer in between. 
 

Mommy Mixer (Fridays @ 11am)- In between storytimes, adult  

caregivers (not just mommies) can enjoy a cup of Jane’s Landing  

Coffee while the kiddos play on the floor.  It is a great way for  

parents/caregivers to meet new people. 
 

Read to Barney the Dog (1st and 3rd Saturdays @ 10:30am)-   
Come practice your reading skills in a “judge-free” environment.   

Suggested ages 4-13. 
 

Family Yoga (2nd Saturdays @ 10:30am)-  All ages can enjoy  

this beginner level yoga class, which is geared towards kids. 
 

Family Movie Night (Tuesday, June 20th @ 6pm)-  Wear your  

pajamas, bring a pillow, and watch the movie “The Lorax.”   

Popcorn will be provided. 
 

SRP Tween Time (Fridays @ 1pm)-  For kids too old for  

storytime, but not quite teens, ages 9-11.  Parents not required to  

attend. 

6/9: Makerspace Exploration   

6/16: Pop bottle Bird Feeder   

6/23: Spaghetti/Marshmallow Towers 

6/30: Manga/Candy Sushi 

7/7: Henna and Movie  

7/14: Earbud Holder Craft 
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Student Council 
 

 

 

 

Eleventh Annual 
Community/Senior 

Jazz Luncheon 

The Community/Senior Jazz Luncheon was a great suc-

cess!   There were about 50 community members that 

enjoyed great music and food.   

 

Thank you to the MHS Student Council and Mulvane 

Senior Center for making this day an enjoyable event!  

MHS Summer School 2017 
 

Mulvane High School will host Summer School this sum-

mer  for students who need to make up credits.  Classes 

offered will include English 1-4, math classes, history 

classes, and science classes.  The dates of summer school 

are June 6 to June 23.  All students will attend an orienta-

tion on Tuesday, June 6, and classes will begin on June 7.  

Attendance is required at all sessions.   

 

Summer school hours are from 8:30 to 10:30 a.m. for one 

semester of English or social studies.  The second session 

is from 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. for one semester of math 

or science.  Students who need a full credit will need to 

attend from 8:30 to 12:30 Mondays through Fridays.   

The fee for a .50 credit (1 semester) is $150, and the fee 

for 1.0 credit (2 semesters) is $230.  The reduced fee for 

students who qualify for and receive free/reduced lunches 

is $45 for a .50 credit and $69 for 1.0 credit. 

 

Parents of students who failed a first semester class will 

receive letters and summer school forms.  These forms 

should be returned to MHS with payment.  Students who 

fail a second semester class may contact the high school 

before the June 6 orientation day to sign up for summer 

school.   

 

Students who do not complete summer school will have 

courses placed back into their schedules for the next 

school year.  In some cases, this will require students to 

double up and take more than one year of a course at the 

same time.  This also eliminates elective options as re-

quired courses must be included in schedules before elec-

tives are considered. 

 

National Speech & Debate  

Association Award! 

 
We’ve been notified by the National Speech & Debate 

Association that Tori Jansen, Desmond Williamson, and 

Holly Carter were awarded the Academic All American 

award. 

 

The coveted award recognizes academic rigor, competitive 

success, and personal excellence.  From more than 

141,000 student members of the National Speech & De-

bate Association, fewer than 500 students earn the Aca-

demic All American award every year.  This tremendous 

accomplishment places these students among the top half 

of one percent of all student members across the country. 

 

Congratulations Tori, Desmond & Holly!!! 
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Mulvane USD 263 

628 E. Mulvane St. 

Mulvane, KS  67110 

(316) 777-1102 

FAX: (316) 777-1103 

Website: www.usd263.com 

Find us on: 
Facebook.com/

MulvanePublicSchools    
Twitter.com/MulvaneSchools 

Superintendent of Schools 

Dr. Brad Rahe 
 

Board of Education 

Jeff Ellis, President 

Steve Fry, Vice President 

Amy Houston 

Travis Cottrell 

Jerimiah Webb 

Richard Canfield 

Ron Becker 
 

Board of Education meetings are 

held at the Mulvane  

District Office at  

7:00 p.m. on the 2nd & 4th  

Monday of each month. 

 

Mulvane USD 263 Mission Statement: 

The mission of the Mulvane Public Schools is to prepare all students with academic and life skills while  

respecting the diverse social, educational, and cultural characteristics of each individual student.   
 

The core values of Mulvane students and staff are based on a foundation of: 

 Respectful, positive relationships  

 Safe learning environment 

 Competent, knowledgeable staff 

 Appropriate social skills and citizenship 

 Professionalism with integrity 

 Open and honest communication 

Munson Primary - 777-0151 

Deana Waltrip, Principal 

Grade School - 777-1981 

Raquel Greer, Principal 

Middle School - 777-2022 

Traci Becker, Principal 

Heidi Perkins, Asst. Principal/Athletic Dir. 

High School - 777-1183 

Jay Ensley, Principal 

Brad Canfield, Asst. Principal 

Doug Evers, Asst. Principal/Athletic Dir. 

Financial Officer - 777-1102 

Carolyn Young, Director 

Human Resources - 777-1102 

Tom Keil, Director 

Special Education - 777-1102 

Shay Carter Director 

Jodi Copeland-Baker, Coordinator 

Assessment/Curriculum/Inst. - 777-1102 

Joyce Harting, Director 

Transportation - 777-0501 

Food Service/HVAC - 777-3003 

Richard Hampton, Director 

Grounds/Maintenance - 777-1102 

Larry Wolfe, Coordinator 

Technology - 777-1102 

Thomas Schmitz, Director 
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